
THE SECRETARY OF VETERANS AFFAIRS 
WASHINGTON 

June 3,2009 

Dear Higher Education Executive: 

On May 1, 2009, the Department of Veterans Affairs (VA) began accepting applications for 
the Post-9/11 GI Bill, the most comprehensive education benefits package since the original GI Bill 
was signed into law in 1944. Earlier this year, you were invited to participate in the supplemental 
Yellow Ribbon Program to further assist Veterans with the cost of tuition and fees at private 
institutions. President Obama has stated that implementation of the new GI Bill is of the utmost 
importance, and it is to me as well. VA is therefore seeking the fullest possible participation in the 
Yellow Ribbon Program by institutions of higher learning. 

If your institution has already made the commitment to participate in the Yellow Ribbon 
Program, thank you on behalf of America's Veterans. I look forward to sending you a personal 
letter of gratitude. Over 700 colleges and universities have already signed up. 

The opportunity to enroll in the Yellow Ribbon Program for this year will draw to a close on 
June 25, 2009. If you have not yet signed up, 1 encourage you to consider the contributions that 
this program can make to your school and to America's future prosperity. 

As Educators, 1 am sure you are well aware that the original GI Bill provided millions of 
Veterans the opportunity to become active participants in revitalizing the American dream through 
their engagement in higher education. It changed the course of our history and the latter half of 
the 20th century. When Veterans went back to their communities with their college degrees, they 
became our leaders in religion, education, business, and government, and epitomized what it was 
to be a civic leader. 

The Post-911 1 GI Bill has the potential to create the same kind of impact for development, 
social change, and leadership across America in the 21st Century. In these tumultuous times, a 
new generation of leaders emerging from our institutions of higher education to lead America into a 
new era of prosperity is a vision for the future that President Obama and I both share. 

The enclosed fact sheets provide a brief overview of the benefits provided under the new 
Post- 911 I GI Bill and the Yellow Ribbon Program. They are intended to assist you in preparing to 
serve our Veterans as honorably as they have served us. 

I hope this information will assist you in planning for the implementation of the Post-911 1 GI 
Bill and the Yellow Ribbon Program. We are confident that together we can provide the best 
educational opportunities possible for Servicemembers, Veterans, and their dependents. For more 
information, please visit www.GlBlLL.VA.~tov. Questions about the Yellow Ribbon Program may 
be sent to our Yellow Ribbon corporate mailbox at yellow.ribbon@va.uov, or to bill.spruce@va.gov 
at 202-46 1 -9839. 

Sincerely, 

Eric K. Shinseki 

Enclosures 










